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NEW ENTRANCE ID SYSTEM: PLEASE DOWNLOAD APP 
Terminals and service provided by "ATONGMU" KIDATA August 16th, 2019. 
 
Dear parents, 
 
During the past week we have tested a new intelligent entrance ID system from a company named "Atongmu". The new system 
will be linked to authorized persons phone numbers and you will be able to sign-in using both a regular ID card and a QR code 
linked to authorized persons in the "Atongmu" APP. Hopefully making the daily occurrence of "forgotten ID cards" a thing of the 
past. 
 
Further, as you sign-in at campus a photo will be taken and sent to your APP, showing who brought your child to school and who 
is entering to pick-up. 
 
As we begin to know the system better, we will post monthly letters and important reminders from the school to the system. In 
case of emergency school closure, such as typhoon or blizzard warning notices will be sent to the APP directly. 
 
In the beginning we expect a few technical difficulties, but if the new ID system lives up to our expectations, the class-fee will 
increase with 120-200 RMB from February, 2020 to cover the service fee pertaining to each family. 
 
BASIC RULES FOR PARENTS RELATING TO THE NEW ENTRANCE ID SYSTEM 
 
- If a parent change phone number, inform us ASAP. Entrance approval is connected to your phone number. 
 
- Install the "Atongmu" APP before first day of school, August 19th. (default language is Chinese, but can be changed to English as 
shown on back of this paper). 
 
- Every family will only receive 2 new physical ID cards, but parents are able to also use the APP QR code to enter also. We 
recommend the cards fo QR sign in can only be used by parents, cards can be used by other authorized persons. 
 
- Entrance times for pick-up are similar to previous years PN (15:20 - 16:00), N (15:30 - 16:00), K1 & K2 (15:40-16:00). Please do 
not enter before your time, unless the on-duty manager informs you directly. For parents who accidentally enter early, your 
teachers will ask you to return to the gate.  
 
- The "Atongmu" APP should be checked by parents daily (please check the activity notice for news). 
 
- The "Atongmu" APP has a messaging service that could be used among families, but teachers will not be able to reply. Please 
contact teachers by class-room phone, communication book or in person. 
 
 
ASSISTANCE IN HOW TO INSTALL APP & CHANGE LANGUAGE TO ENGLISH  
 
- Visit Hui Xin website for picture guide and .PDF on following link.  
http://www.internewton.com/hxj/news/2345.html 
  
- Scan QR Code to begin installation on your phone.  
 
- Ask teacher or on-duty manager for help.  
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
  
Newton Hui Xin Kindergarten  
August 16th, 2019 


